

Town of Rockford

May 2020

With the anticipated Stay Home, Stay Safe order being lifted soon, Town Hall will continue to implement precautions to keep our staff and residents safe. Since nothing is certain as of this writing, we will be following the State guidelines when allowing the public to enter the office. We expect that we will only be able to allow residents and visitors in one at a time and for no more than a few minutes at a time. We will continue to disinfect and sanitize surfaces and take other necessary measures, as needed.

We would still like to encourage you to use the outside drop box or make utility payments online, for the foreseeable future.

Hello neighbors and friends! What a month we have been through! It's hard to believe just how long it's been since we were able to move unrestricted and visit with one another. I know it's not over, and we are still required to Stay Home, Stay Healthy, but as of today, some restrictions have been lifted for outdoor activities. It's a start!

I hope you are doing well, but if you or your neighbors have any needs, please let us know. There are a number of residents standing by to make this time a little easier. I want to thank the community for doing a really great job supporting the local businesses. I can't wait until the time we can gather and have a celebration!

On another note, if you haven't yet completed your 2020 census, please do so right away. We receive much of our state funding according to population. It's going to be imperative, especially after this virus situation, to obtain all the funding we are eligible for. Take care and be safe, Carrie

DON'T FORGET TO UNPACK YOUR OUTSIDE WATER METERS!

Public Works started reading water meters in April. Please be sure to have your meter unpacked as soon as possible. If meters are still packed in May, there will be a \$25 fee for unpacking them. If you have any questions, or need assistance, contact Town Hall as soon as possible. Thank you.

Complete your 2020 Census for a chance to win!

After you complete your census (online, phone or mail-in) call or e-mail Town Hall and we will register you for a chance to win a local restaurant gift voucher. Deadline extended to May 31st; drawings begin May 1st. The earlier you enter the drawing, the more chances to win!

Contact: townclerk@rockfordwa.com or Town Hall at 291-4716

60 Chances to Win

20 - \$30 Winners, 20 - \$40 Winners, 10 - \$50 Winners, 10 - \$60 Winners

Funding provided by:









2020 Census Drawing—Extended

Due to the impacts of COVID19, the Town of Rockford, in conjunction with the Washington Nonprofits Association, is extending our Census Outreach Event Drawing.

Many residents have not received their census survey because the US Census Bureau does not mail to PO Boxes and would normally have them hand delivered by now. Because the "Stay Home, Stay Healthy" order was imposed, the Census Bureau extended their deadline.

Since having the survey in-hand is not required to complete the Census, we will extend the entry date for the drawing until May 31st.

You can call 844-330-2020 or visit my2020census.gov to complete yours.

Town Hall will be closed on May 25th, 2020 in observance of Memorial Day.

Garbage service will be delayed by one day during the last week of May. Expect your garbage to be picked up on May 26th. Have a great holiday!

Rockford Town Hall 20 W Emma Street 509-291-4716 M-F 9am-12pm, 1pm-4pm

MAYOR: Carrie Roecks

COUNCILMEMBERS: Clint Stevenson • Micki Harnois • Tim Fricke • William Benson • Brian Laude